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SUMMARY:  House Bill 971 provides that the Department of Administration may contract with 

private vendors for short-term rental vehicles for use by officers and employees of State agencies for 

State business. 

 [As introduced, this bill was identical to S762, as introduced by Sen. J. Davis, which is currently 

in Senate Transportation.] 

CURRENT LAW:  Current law, G.S. 143-341(8)i, authorizes the Department of Administration to 

"establish and operate a central motor pool and such subsidiary related facilities as the Secretary may 

deem necessary".  

BILL ANALYSIS:   

 Provides that the Department of Administration may contract with private vendors for short-term 

rental vehicles for use by officers and employees of State agencies for State business.  

 Clarifies that the statute refers to the State Motor Fleet. 

 Makes technical changes to the statute. 

EFFECTIVE DATE:  This act is effective when it becomes law. 

BACKGROUND:  House Bill 971 was recommended by the Joint Legislative Oversight Committee on 

General Government. 


